AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday, January 10, 2013
McDonald’s, Freeport, Maine
Executive Committee Attendees: 
Larry Dyer, Roger David, Mary Riendeau, Peter Roderick, Denise Courtemanche, Scott Dyer, Paul Hahn, Michelle Moody, Carey Kish, Kim Sanders, Laura Flight, Tim Flight, Sarah Keats, Jeanne Christie
Guests:  Sam Jamke, AMC Northern Regional Director, Stan Moody, AMC member, Bryan Wentzell, AMC Maine Policy Manager, Elizabeth Trice
1. Introduction and welcome—presented by Larry.

2. Motion was made to accept the minutes from the annual meeting on November 3, 2012—Passed unanimously.

3. Treasurer’s report—presented by Denise--Passed unanimously.
4. Maine Chapter Website and Navigation—Presented by Laura and Tim.  Laura reviewed the features of the Maine Chapter home page. Laura encouraged people to contribute content, which she will format. Laura and Tim said that items posted on the home page are generally those with a more broad appeal (such as education events) or are not available in other sections of the website. Laura presented the calendar page, which comes from the trip listing system. Laura showed some of the committee pages and said that committee chairs could provide content that they could post. Laura said to let them know if a committee did not have a webpage, and they could provide one. Laura showed how to find the internal resources page, which is password protected. Michelle asked about minutes being made public. Bryan and Paul said that there was no legal requirement for this. Tim presented on the analytics of the site, including traffic (about 2,000 visitors per month at an average of 4 minutes per session). Laura discussed the newsletter page. The newsletter is available on the site one month after it is sent to members. E-mail blasts are now sent 12 per year instead of once a month.
5. Reimbursements—Presented by Sam Jamke. Sam shared common practices from chapters. Most chapters budget for the chair and vice chair to attend the three AMC club-wide events. This includes the registration fee, sometimes airfare and hotel. Mileage is typically not reimbursed. Peter said the Maine Chapter actually does more than this.
6. Larry presented the budget for 2013. Larry suggested possible changes to the newsletter. He asked about doing away with the paper copy. Carey asked about an analysis from other chapters about the effects of eliminating paper copies. Carey also asked about waiting for the effects of the latest push for members to switch to the online newsletter. He asked about other ways of publishing the newsletter, such as copying instead of printing. Larry said the budget was a little less than $400 short. He asked for suggestions of possible areas to cut. Peter suggested cutting trail maintenance to $700.  Denise said that liability insurance was usually $100, not $200.  Paul suggested keeping the budget as it is. Paul made a motion, which was seconded by Scott.—Passed unanimously.
7. Larry presented the Chapter Leader Handbook, which was condensed to 13 pages with forms online. Scott made a motion to accept it, which was seconded by Kim—Passed unanimously. Larry discussed the financial policy, which presented what Joy Street requires. If you collect $200 or more you must use the form. Larry asked what we should do about surpluses. Sam said it was generally reimbursed to participants. The committee voted to accept the financial policy—Passed unanimously. Larry discussed discounts. L.L. Bean turned the chapter down, because they get so many requests. He said they were planning to debrief the meeting they had last month.
8. Bryan presented an update list. The Great Maine Outdoor Weekend is Feb. 15-18; he suggested making chapter events part of this. They have 20 events posted so far. The Land Use Regulation Committee—there was legislation passed in that made pit mining much easier to do. Right now the state is redoing its rules. This is an open comment period. The Banff film festivals have been great target audiences (Bangor Feb. 5-6, Rockport Feb. 8-9, and Portland Feb. 10-11).
The next meeting is on March 14, 2013 (chaired by Roger David).
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Riendeau
